BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 10 July 2017
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Bonds, Bennett, Lord, Chugg, Parsons, Bunyard and Wood.
T Lovell (Parish Clerk)
10 Members of the public.



	
	
	

	063/2017/18
	Apologies


	Apologies were received from Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Mrs Wellstead and De Groot.


	064/2017/18
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	None received.

	065/2017/18
	Declarations of Interest
	Councillor Mrs Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Reference: 083/2017/18 (a), as she is the Council’s representative on the Braunton Twinning Association.


	066/2017/18 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	067/2017/18
	Minutes


	(a)    RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 12 June 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 26 June 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee held on 12 June 2017 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee held on 20 June 2017 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(e) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee held on 4 July 2017 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(f) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee held on 4 July 2017 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

 (N/C)



	068/2017/18
	Police Representation
	There was no police representative present at the meeting but a written report was provided attached as Appendix A.


	069/2017/18
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £7,618.77.

(b)   RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for June 2017 be noted.
(N/C)



	070/2017/18
	Braunton BMX Club
	The Chair welcomed Stewart Butler Treasurer of the Braunton BMX Club.  
Mr Butler thanked the Council for giving the BMX Club the opportunity to speak at the meeting.  He introduced the other Committee members Darren Phipps Chair, Vanessa Harrison Vice Chair and Rob Flavell Secretary. 
Stewart Butler gave a brief explanation of the current status of the club’s plans for a regional BMX track.  Planning permission was granted by the Planning Inspector via the appeal route. Mr Butler noted that Braunton Parish Council was consulted and had refused the application on the grounds that the residential development and track would be outside of the development boundary on the greenbelt which divides the parishes of Braunton and Heanton Punchardon.   

The regional track will be accessible 24/7 by the public when not in use by the Club for training or events.  The Club’s current membership is low due to its members moving to the Bideford Club due to the lack of track facilities in Braunton but the Committee is confident that their membership will increase once the new track is built.  During the planning process objections regarding lack of parking for regional events were made.  The Club have identified that the track has the potential to offer an additional 15-20 car parking spaces on site.  The Braunton Academy have also offered the Club to use their car park on regional dates, as long as it does not clash with their own events.
The BMX Club require £171k to complete the track it might be possible to reduce this amount if they use local contractors.  At present they have secured the following funding: -
· Devon County Council, Exeter Airport, £25k
· North Devon Council , s106, £58,618

· Fullabrook CIC, Fullabrook Community Grant, £25k

The BMX Club will be approaching Heanton Punchardon Parish Council as Fullabrook CIC have offered a further £5k if matched by the Parish Council. The BMX Club will also be approaching surrounding parish councils for further donations towards the installation of the track.
Pearce Construction were not planning to begin their build on the site until late 2018. The Club negotiated with Pearce Construction to pay £25k towards the £75k easement if they agreed to build it earlier then planned, as waiting until late 2018 would put the track in jeopardy.   
The Parish Council suggested that the Club also approaches the MODs Covenant Fund Local Grant Scheme 2017 and Community Energy Luscott Barton CIC for funding.
The Council thanked the BMX Club for their informative presentation and looked forward to a further update following their meeting with Heanton Punchardon Parish Council.


	071/2017/18
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Sheet be noted
RESOLVED: That Standing Orders be suspended.

(N/C)

Mr Roberts addressed the Council to request that 30 mph signs be put along Saunton Road from the White Lion public house up to Lobb Football Field.  He was concerned that motorist were reaching speeds of 60-70 mph along this stretch of road resulting it becoming dangerous for pedestrians and cyclist.  The pedestrian crossing also requires improvements as it is badly painted and poorly lit.   The County Councillor Caroline Chugg responded that the County Council were looking into feedback signs along this road advising motorists to slow down.  It was noted that 30 mph signs would not be permitted unless street lighting columns were more than 200 metres apart.  Advisory signs made by the community might be a way forward. It was also suggested that Speed Watch be requested to monitoring the area but Mr Roberts felt this would not improve the situation unless motorists were fined.    
RESOLVED: That Standing Orders be reinstated.

(N/C)

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move item 15 ‘North Devon Council’s Surplus Asset List’ forward to this point on the agenda to allow a member of public speak on the matter.

(N/C)



	072/2017/18
	North Devon Council’s proposal to sell off surplus assets
	RESOLVED: That Standing Orders be suspended.

(N/C)

Mr Joslin explained that he had contacted North Devon Council several years ago regarding the future of this piece of land at Pill Gardens owned by North Devon Council.  He was informed by an officer that the land would be used as a compound by the contractors working on the Pill Garden’s development.  Following the completion of the development the land would be sold and the officer would notify Mr Joslin of this at the time.  He was not notified by North Devon Council and only heard about their plans to sell off the land at Pill Gardens after reading it in the local paper. He requested what the process would be regarding the sale of the land and who he should contact for further information.
RESOLVED: That Standing Orders be reinstated.

(N/C)

The two North Devon Councillors present, Cllr Bonds and Chugg explained that they had not yet been consulted regarding the disposal of this land but it was their understanding that it would be sold at public auction.  The Clerk informed members that a resident whose property adjoins the land had expressed an interest in purchasing the land from North Devon Council and the person who owns the garage had also expressed his interest in purchasing the land which includes the footprint of his garage.
RESOLVED:  That the Parish Council to request that North Devon Council consults with adjoining landowners and those who have an interest in the land prior to selling the land at public auction.

(N/C)


	073/2017/18
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member of Planning, Cllr Bunyard, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	074/2017/18

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	The County Councillor Caroline Chugg reported that the Neighbourhood Highways Officer for Braunton would be attending a meeting with the Parish Council and Braunton Library on Monday 17 July to discuss signage and other outstanding County matters in the village.
The County Councillor is currently looking into the possibility of putting double yellow lines along Saunton Road as parking along here had become a problem. 

A long service female fire fighter in the Fire and Rescue Service has been presented with the Queen’s Fire Service Medal.



	075/2017/18
	Report from North Devon Councillors

	Cllr Chugg reported that North Devon Council had experienced some difficulties with food waste and recycling collection since making changes to its service delivery.  The Council had underestimated the amount of food waste that would need to be collected which rose from 4 tons to 45 tons per week.  The Council is putting on extra collections to cope with the backlog.
Cllr Bonds reported that at the full Council meeting being held on Wednesday 12 July it would be adopting the main modifications to the Local Plan.  Cllr Bonds expressed concerns that Braunton might not have met its housing supply of 390 additional homes as identified in the Local Plan.  He continued to comment that the 390 is the minimum number indicated by the government and Braunton might be expected to provide more housing.


	076/2017/18

	Braunton Flood Update
	There was no flood updates received.


	077/2017/18

	Braunton Work Hub
	RESOLVED: That the proposed plans produced by RGP Architects, attached as Appendix B, be approved and submitted for planning permission.
(N/C)



	078/2017/18

	Air Quality Monitoring

	The Council considered a report, forwarded to members prior to the meeting, regarding the Parish Council’s air quality monitoring to date.  The Council further considered the Technical Working Group Minutes from their meeting held on 17 January 2017.

RESOLVED:

a. The Parish Council to continue with its own monitoring for the next 6 months to ensure accuracy of the results and that they correlate to those collected by North Devon Council.

b. The Parish Council to issue a press statement informing the public of the results collected so far and reassure them that the Council is doing everything in its power to progress this matter with the principle authorities.


c. Respond to the Technical Working Group’s Minutes as detailed in Appendix C. 

(N/C)


	079/2017/18
	North Devon Link Road Consultation on Improvements
	RESOLVED: That the proposed improvements detailed in the North Devon Link Road public consultation document be supported and that the Council hopes there will be an opportunity to look at necessary improvements to the rest of the A361.
(N/C)



	080/2017/18
	North Devon and Barnstaple Museum Improvements
	The Council noted that it had received an informative presentation from David Rowe and Trudy Weston regarding the proposed improvements to the North Devon Museum.  

RESOLVED: That the Parish Council provides a donation of £500 towards The Barnstaple and North Devon Museum Development Trust.

(8:1abs)


	081/2017/18
	Village Green
	RESOLVED: That the Braunton Museum and Information Centre be granted permission to use the Village Green to hold a Teddy Bear Parachuting Fund Raising Event, subject to availability.  

(N/C)

	082/2017/18
	Mobile Caterers
	RESOLVED: That

a. The Council does not grant permission for a local business to sell cream teas at Velator as there are no welfare facilities and the Council might be liable to pay non-domestic rates.

b. The Council does not grant permission for Hockings Ice Cream to trade in Caen Street Car Park but they be offered the opportunity to trade at Velator Quay on 3 month trial basis.

c. The Council does not grant permission for a local food business to set up tables and chairs at Velator Quay as there are no welfare facilities and the Council might be liable to pay non-domestic rates.
(N/C)



	083/2017/18
	Items to Note
	Items (a) and (d) were received and noted.




The meeting closed at 9:25 p.m.
...................................................The Chairman
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